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COMING EVENTS 
 

2/8    Japanese Students  
         Depart 
         Y10/11 outdoor Ed  
         Excursion 
         Open 8/9 Girls Netball 
 3/8   IM Music Camp  
 6/8   Y10/11 Outdoor Ed   
         Day Walk 
         4pm Finance Committee 
         7pm Governing Council 
7/8    Whole School Assembly  
         9 -11am 
8/8    Waxing Lyrical  
          Performances 
8/8    Snow Trip Departs 5pm 
9/8    Y10/11 Boys Port Power  
         Community Program       
14/8  Careers Expo 12.30-5pm 
         Curriculum Expo 4.30-7pm 
18/8  Winery Open Day (Tasting 
         and Sales) 
21/8  3.30pm Canteen Meeting  
21/8  Open Boys/Girls Volleyball 
         Y10 Assembly 12.40 
23/8  Non Uniform Day 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
OPENING TIMES 

Every Thursday from 
 8.30 - 11.00am 
1.00 -  3.45pm 

Our full uniform can be 
viewed by visiting the 

school website 
www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Discover Your Future 

The decisions that young people make at school have a big impact on their  
lives – affecting not just their further education, training or employment,  

but also their social lives, finances and health outcomes. 
 
Current research shows that there is a challenge to prepare young people for a working life 
that is radically different from that of previous generations.  Numerous reports have raised 
awareness of the types of knowledge, skills and attributes that young people will need to   
manage a successful career in the rapidly changing world of work.  There are a range of skills 
that have been identified as needed in the future.   
 
These include: 

 Critical thinking and problem-solving 

 Collaboration across networks and leading by influence 

 Agility and adaptability 

 Initiative and entrepreneurialism 

 Effective oral and written communication 

 Accessing and analysing information 

 Curiosity and imagination 
 
A key function of secondary schools is to prepare students to transition successfully toward a 
future career path.  This involves providing curriculum opportunities to build students’ general 
capabilities, support students’ interests and aspirations, and support them to make informed 
decisions about their subject choices and pathways.  It is our role as a school to ensure that 
every student, and their parents and carers, have access to good quality information about 
future study options and labour market opportunities.  All students should understand the 
complete range of learning opportunities that are available to them.  These include both    
academic and vocational pathways. 
 
At Nuriootpa High School we aim to inspire every student to achieve their potential and     
prepare them for their future.  The upcoming Careers Expo, Curriculum Expo and Course   
Counselling Days are important elements of this preparation as students need to think critically 
about their future pathways and how they can achieve these.  As parents/caregivers, you have 
an important role in these conversations and decisions.  As students progress to the Senior 
Years of schooling, subject choices become even more important to ensure their subject   
choices align with their intended future pathway and meet the SACE requirements. 
 
When choosing subjects, evidence suggests that students should select subjects that: 

 enable them to work to their strengths 

 are challenging 

 they enjoy studying 

 provide the qualifications or background knowledge they need for the future and keep 
their options open 

 
It is important that they do not choose subjects because a friend is or because as parents/
caregivers we think they should study a certain subject. 
 
We look forward to working with you over the next few weeks on this critical aspect of your 
student’s future. 
 
Gerri Walker 

NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL 

                     Tradition—Relationships—Excellence 

P—8562 2022     E—dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

F—8562 1029      W—www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 
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FINANCE OFFICE 

Materials & Services Charges 
 
Thank you to those families that have paid the Materials & Services charge of $470 for 2019. If you haven’t made an             
arrangement to pay, Materials & Services Charges are now overdue and need to be paid to avoid debt recovery action by 
Dept. for Education. Applications for School Card assistance are still able to be made so please contact the Finance Office if 
you   require any forms or advice on how to apply.  School card forms are also available on the school website. 
 

 Pay by cash, cheque, Eftpos at the Finance Office, or by credit card over the phone.  Finance Office opening hours are 
8:30 am to 4:00 pm Monday to Friday. 

 Pay via the school bank account BSB 105-055 Account number 233809740  - using your family code or invoice number as 
the reference.  

 Direct Debit – click on Direct Debit on the school website to pay from your bank account or credit card.  Direct Debit will 
need to be done for individual students. 

 
Individual payment plans can be negotiated so please contact the Finance Office.  
 
 
Entertainment Books 2019/2020 
These books offer discounts on dining, hotel accommodation, theatres, sports & much more. Entertainment Books are       
available from the Finance Office for $70. 
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SHREK THE MUSICAL 

On behalf of the production team we would like to thank everyone in the school, local community and sponsors who          
supported our bi-annual musical. 
The show was so well received and it was great to see each audience member enjoy the story as it came to life through the 
music, songs, acting and choreography. 
To say that we are proud of our students is an understatement! Each one of them gave 100% to the musical and created so 
many moments of theatrical and musical brilliance. Watching them grow and hone their craft over the last semester has been 
an absolute privilege.  
The talented students were superbly complemented by the staff and adults that helped to support the show, from the set    
design class and costume makers to band members, from backstage supervisors, wine and food sellers to crew and production 
team.  All gave their time generously and supported the learning journey of the students. 
While the costumes and sets are packed away, and the tunes no longer play on repeat in our heads the message of the musical 
still lingers… We are all different, and this is what makes us special, and what makes us special makes us strong!     Celebrate 
and be proud of who you are! 
Sue Clark, Anne-Marie Reichstein, Sonia Samain, Alex Hoffmann 
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SALA 2019 CREATIVE SOULS  
EXHIBITION OPENING 

 
Designed to give young and emerging artists a gallery         
exhibition experience The Barossa Arts Council proudly presents 
this    collective as part of South Australia’s Living Arts festival 
(SALA). 
NHS has 21 students exhibiting in Creative Souls displaying  
their talents using a broad range of media.  
Karmel Heinrich won the Barossa Valley Toyota prize with her 
piece “Inspire One Another” and Maddison Welford won the 
Stephan Knoll prize for her 3 pieces named “Gazing Ahead”, 
“Gazing Behind” and “Maddie”.  
Congratulations to all the students involved.  
 
Duan Maguire - Art Teacher 
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YEAR 9 CAMP - DOUGLAS SCRUB 
 

A great finish to the end of term 2 was enjoyed by many of our Year 9’s who participated in an off-site learning program at 
Douglas Scrub, near McLaren Flat. The four walls to learning where replaced by an open field of challenges such as ‘Save-your-
Pilot’, abseiling and rock climbing at Onkaparinga Gorge, MTB in Kuipto Forest, orienteering and billy-cart racing around a dirt 
circuit. We took our torches out on a night walk and in teams were invited to participate in a talent search - naturally the best 
team won! A special thanks to the support of staff – Ms Davoli, Mr Searson and Ms Tilbrook who accompanied and supported 
us so well on camp – we had lots of fun!! 
   
Peter Welford 
Camp Manager 
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SPORT  UPDATE 
Year 12 student Tyshia Skuse has been selected in the Australian under 19 Women’s Lacrosse Team to travel to USA and     
Canada to compete against other countries in the strongest division in the world. 
Tyshia began playing Lacrosse when she was just 9 years of age, following in her father and grandfathers footsteps. She plays 
goalie for the North Adelaide Lacrosse Club, so she directs the defence, saves goals and clears the ball out to get it into her 
teams attacking area. Tyshia feels confident when she gets to come out of the cage and take on a field player for a ground ball 
and run it down the field. In her young career so far, Tyshia has played in three Under 15 State Teams, captained the last two 
and won the National Title in 2016. She has also played in three Under 18 State Teams who won the National Title in 2019, 
awarded the Under 17 Gomer Trophy for Sportswomen of the Year in 2017, three Best and Fairest Awards, three MVP Awards, 
two Best Team Person Awards for her club and of course a member of the Under 19 2019 Australian Women’s Team.  
 
Tyshia will leave for USA on July 23rd, where she will have a three day training camp at a University; from there she will travel 
to Canada with her team for the World Championships which starts August 1st to 14th. The National Team will compete against 
different countries in their division, coming up against the best countries in the world in America and Canada. Australia has a 
reputation for being in the Top 3 every year and has brought home the gold on many occasions. Within the team there are 6 
South Australian girls including Tyshia, 7 Victorian girls, 6 Western Australian girls, and 1 member living in the USA. 
 
Tyshia is a dedicated and committed member of the team, traveling for two training sessions a week for state and national 
teams, on top of two more club trainings and two games on Saturdays. Tyshia also undertakes strength and conditioning    
programs consisting of three planned runs a week to improve endurance and speed, along with two planned gym sessions that 
take just over an hour. At the conclusion of her Year 12 studies, Tyshia would like to take some time off from schooling so 
playing for a college in the USA isn’t an immediate aspiration of hers; however Tyshia stated “anything can happen after the 
World Cup though”, with scouts and recruitment officers being present she won’t be opposed to trying out if the offer was 
there. 
 
On behalf of Nuriootpa High school and the broader Barossa Valley community, I would like to wish Tyshia the best of luck in 
USA and Canada and look forward to hearing about her future accomplishments in the sport of Lacrosse. 
 
Brad West 
Sports Manager 
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2019  Aboriginal Power Cup Carnival 

This year the Aboriginal Power Cup was held at Gladys Elphick Park in Adelaide; in previous years it has been held at Alberton 
oval. The carnival ran through a period of three days which included 9-a-side football matches for both our boys and girls 
teams, the career expo, banner walk, cultural dance practice, performing the cultural dance on Adelaide Oval and watching the 
Port Adelaide vs Geelong game.  
 
The carnival breaks between games allowed the students to participate in a Career Expo with Tertiary options, Health          
organisations and Major sponsors of the Carnival.  
 
The girls team played 10 games, the contests were hard and physical.  Our side slowly succumbed to injuries making the last 
few games challenging although the groups resilience shone through. The girls were successful in 3 of the games. Well done 
to NHS student, Jessie Sandford who was part of this team. 
 
The boys team showed excellent team spirit, they were successful in 2 games of the 10. The boys worked well as a team and 
displayed excellent sportsmanship. Despite facing tough opposition our team produced plenty of goals and high flying marks 
across the games. Well done to NHS students,  Anthony Coyne and Noah Axelsen who were part of the team. 
 
At the conclusion of the sporting carnival all teams were involved in a dance rehearsal, a subsequent practice was held on the 
Saturday at Adelaide Oval using the full oval. Following the practices all students were able to perform the dance on Adelaide 
Oval prior to the Port / Geelong Game. 
 
The final piece of the puzzle was an award ceremony in the Magarey room at Adelaide Oval. This saw awards for guernsey  
design, polo design, curriculum and football performance. This was an opportunity for the students to celebrate the hard work 
they had put in during the semester. 
 
This was a fantastic experience for all students involved to be immersed in Aboriginal culture, participate in a carnival that 
brings Aboriginal students from around the state and to perform a cultural dance on Adelaide oval. 
 
All students were magnificent representatives of their respective schools; Nuriootpa High School, Gawler and District College, 
Kapunda and Balaklava who participate in the SAASTA program. I thank the entire Aboriginal Education team for their work in 
making the three days a success and congratulate the students on their efforts both at the carnival and during the semester at 
school. 
 
Mr Jason Keep VET/SAASTA Coordinator Gawler and District College R-12 
Ms Natalie Axo AET NHS  

SPORT  UPDATE cont. 
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Badminton 
On Tuesday 30th July, Nuriootpa hosted Booleroo and Parafield in Round One of Open Boys and Girls Badminton Knockout 
Tournament. Our school was represented by Finn Reed, Jackson Kurtz, Jack Riethmuller and William Bishop in the Boys. Our 
Girls team included Brooke Radzevicius, Laura Furnell, Eliza King and Casey Zivkov. Parafield Gardens were again very strong, 
building upon last year’s 3rd place in the state result by defeating the Nuriootpa Boys Team.  
Nuriootpa Girls went close to defeating Parafield Gardens only losing by 2 rubbers, however appeared to expel a lot of their 
energy in these first matches and were defeated by a strong Booleroo Girls Team.  
Well done to all involved and thankyou to Mr Rhys Lacey for coaching the Boys team, hopefully we can build upon this year’s 
effort and be even more competitive in 2020.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Hockey 
On Thursday 27th June our Open Boys and Girls Hockey Teams travelled to the newly built Trinity Hockey Facility in Evanston 
to take on Trinity College, Henley High and St Marks College (Port Pirie). Despite some outstanding individual performances 
from Jack Bentley, Sam Bentley and Josh Longo, our boys were defeated by a very strong, skilful and physical St Marks Team. 
Our girls also unfortunately failed to reach the next round despite some individual brilliance from Olivia Stein, Marissa Lovell 
and Amelia Hoffmann. Well done to all involved.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Term 3 Sport 
This term has many more sporting opportunities for students with the Open and 8/9 Girls Netball competition taking place 
this week at Trinity College. Good luck to all the girls involved in this. 8/9 Boys Soccer has been scheduled for Friday of Week 4 
(16th August) and try-outs have begun this week. The Open Boys and Girls Volleyball teams will travel to Jamestown on 
Wednesday of Week 5 (21st August) to compete against Booleroo, Clare and Quorn. Open Girls Indoor Cricket will played 
against Trinity College with the date to be confirmed, try-outs will begin in Week 3. The 8/9 Boys and Girls basketball will be 
played in Week 5, with the day to be confirmed. Try-outs for this will commence in Week 3 during Student Development 
Times.  
 
Mr Brad West 
Sports Manager 

SPORT  UPDATE cont. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES cont. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CALENDAR 


